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MEMORANDUM 
TO:    UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY 
 
FROM:  Betty Gil 
  Director of Purchasing 
 
DATE:  March 12, 2009 
 
SUBJECT: Critical Expense Request 
 
The State Department of Administration has notified all agencies that effective immediately the “Critical Expense Request” 
procedure, similar to last year, is again in effect for the remainder of this fiscal year as well as fiscal year 2010.  I have attached a copy 
of the memo for your information. 
  
As a result of this, the University will implement the same procedures that we used last year as indicated below: 
  
Purchases of $5,000 or less processed on a Limited Value Purchase Order (LVPO) do not require a “Critical Expense Request Form” 
(except LVPO's to Correctional Industries and the State Central Distribution Center), however, it will be the responsibility of the 
college deans, administrative department directors and/or vice presidents to oversee/verify that all purchases are necessary to meet the 
academic, essential support and contractual requirements of the University.  
 
All LVPO’s to Rhode Island Correctional Industries and/or the State Central Distribution Center will require that you attach an 
unsigned “Critical Expense Request Form” to the vendor copy and forward to Purchasing for processing.  The form is located at:  
http://www.uri.edu/purchasing/FORMS/Critical_Expense_Form.doc 
 
Purchases made on a college requisition and requiring the issuance of a State Requisition will require a “Critical Expense Request 
Form”, however, the form and instructions will be provided to you when it is deemed necessary.  Therefore, you do not need to 
complete a “Critical Expense Request Form” unless notified by the URI Purchasing Department.  These requests will be reviewed by 
URI Purchasing and signed by Robert A. Weygand, Vice President for Administration.  Those approved will then be forwarded to the 
Office of Higher Education for their approval and processing to State Purchasing.  Deans, directors and/or vice presidents shall take 
any necessary steps to ensure compliance with these requirements. 
 
Travel and related expenses that have been contracted prior to March 16, 2009 will be honored.  Future travel and related expenses 
shall be limited to those expenditures that are necessary to meet academic, research and outreach requirements of the university and 
any university contractual agreements.  Travel related to normal operation of the university such as admissions, athletics and research 
are considered allowable expenses.  Business travel to conferences, seminars and association meetings should be delayed for this fiscal 
year.  Travel funded through third-party sources shall be honored.  TAR's must be accompanied by a "Critical Expense Request Form" 
from the authorized individual (dean, director and VP).   
 
If you have any questions regarding LVPO's and college requisitions, please contact the Purchasing Department at x42171.  If you 
have any questions regarding travel please contact Trish Casey at x4422. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Betty Gil 
University of Rhode Island 
Director of Purchasing  
581 Plains Road 
Kingston, RI 02881 
Phone - 401-874-2310 
Fax - 401-874-2306  

http://www.uri.edu/purchasing/FORMS/Critical_Expense_Form.doc
http://www.uri.edu/purchasing/FORMS/Critical_Expense_Form.doc









